NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 1st September 2014
Present:  Cllr.A.Trim.  Cllr. S. Steel. Cllr. M-C Oswald-Jones. Cllr. F. Boucher. Cllr R. Cox   

Mrs J.Childs

1.
Apologies for absence.
None.

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None.

3.
Register of Members Interest Updates. 


None.
4.
Approval of Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd June 2014 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.


Cllr.A.Trim had replied to the e mail from  Mr. Robert Thomas of Norton Sports Club.
6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme Update.


Legal & General had been contacted requesting that the ragwort was sprayed at the redundant Norton Ash 


Nursery site.

The large pot hole at the top of Norton Lane had been repaired.

The Parish Council had made a request  to Legal & General to erect a fence at the redundant entrance to 
'Robins Nest' in Norton Lane to stop continuous fly-tipping.  

Oliver Doubleday is to be contacted regarding the large holes in the front of his field in Provender Lane 
that is causing flooding into the road. The Parish Council had previously contacted Kent Highways but they 
had advised that the pot holes in question were the farmers responsibility and not Kent Highways.
7.
Consider any planning applications received to date.

SW/14/0483 TD  -  Provender, Provender Lane, Norton,Nr. Faversham, Kent ME13 0T



Further temporary suspension of the terms of condition 7 of planning permission 
SW/02/0584 to allow use 
as a self contained dwelling let on short-hold tenancies of up to 12 months for a period of 5 years.  (Also 
SW/14/0484 for Listed Building Consent)

 SW/14/0540 TD -  Provender, Provender Lane, Norton Nr. Faversham, Kent ME13 0ST


change of use from residential to a mixed use for residential and business use consisting of 
weddings,lunches,dinners,society events and general fundraisers.


The Parish Council agreed that the Chairman would write to the planning department to ask for limited use 
and grant a temporary licence.
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14/501478/FULL/HEMU - 1 Wheelwrights Cottages, Lewson Street, Norton Kent ME9 9JN


Erection of a detached 1 ½ storey 3 bedroom barn style dwelling

The Parish Council agreed that the Chairman would write to the planning department commenting that the 
building is disproportionate with a dangerous access.  It does not represent a replacement of the previous 
workshop, and the Parish Council do not agree with the erection of another property in the garden of a listed 
building.
8.
Councillor's Reports

Cllr. Ron Cox reported that several tress on the boundary of Norton Lane belonging to the old Nursery Site 
were dead and in need of attention.

Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones reported that she had been in touch with the Milestone Society to report a milestone 
in Bysing Woods.

Cllr.A.Trim reported that Mr. Terry Webster acting on behalf of Legal & General regarding the proposed 
building of 65 houses on the old nursery site had hired the Village Hall on 24th September for a public 
consultation.  This is to put forward the proposed plans and answer any questions.  Councillors will be able 
to view from 4p.m.  Parishioners from 5p.m.-9p.m.  Mr. Webster had advised that BDB have arranged a 
mail shot leaflet drop within the parish advising of the consultation.  Mr. Webster has held three pre 
applications with SBC. Cllr. Trim will contact Mr. Webster.
9.
Correspondence.

An e mail had been received from Mr. Graeme Seargent requesting that a full independent survey be carried 
out on the proposed development at the Norton Ash site.  This was passed to Legal and General.


An e mail had been received from Mr. Graeme Seargent requesting the speed limit be lowered in Deerton 
Street, this has been passed to Kent Highways.


The KCC website designed by EIS for Norton Buckland & Stone has been redesigned.


The newsletter is to continue publication for a minimum of one more year.


An e mail had been received from James Freeman, Head of Planning at SBC regarding the proposed 
development at the old nursery site in Norton.  Mr Freeman advised that he had informed the developers of 
the following. (sic) I have indicated that under the terms of the current and emerging local plans 
there was little prospect of any housing permissions 
on the site.  However, I had indicated that 
should the Parish Council wish to pursue the development with the developers through a 
Neighbourhood Plan - such development could come forward.(sic)


A letter had been received regarding the Minerals & Waste to confirm it is in its final consultation 
stage.  The PC agreed that the Chairman should write another letter reiterating that they still object 
to the extraction at Barbary Farm.


A donation request had been received from Kent Surrey and Sussex Air Ambulance the PC agreed 
to send a donation of £50.00 (fifty pounds).
10.
Finance.
10.1
The balance of the bank account as at Monday 23rd June was £6791.72p.
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10.2
The following cheques were approved and signed:-


000484

Village Hall Mgt. Committee  - Hire of Hall        

£ 12.   00


000485

Clerks Salary




 

£699.  84


000486

C.S.Mitchell – Lighting Maintenance


             £212.  40


000487 

Air Ambulance- Donation



             £ 50.   00

11.
Any other Business.


None.
12.
Items for Next Meeting.

None.

13.
Date of next Meeting

Monday 3rd November 2014.
.



















Meeting closed 9.12p.m.
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